Governing Body 02/02/16                                                                                     GB 16/17 3

FEDERATION OF STOKE HILL SCHOOLS 

MINUTES of the MEETING of the FULL GOVERNING BODY 

Held at Stoke Hill Junior School on Thursday 2nd February 2017 at 5 p.m. 

PRESENT:  Roy Souter (Headteacher SHJS), Sarah Mackay (Headteacher SHINS), Rebecca Ryan, Peter Holland, Andrew Page, Hannah McCarthy, Carol Finning, Fergus FitzGerald, James Corbridge, Kristine Vaaler, Lena Macfarlane, Lucie Hinton, Mais Attia, Ric Crocker, Vanessa Newcombe, Dianne Goodwin (Clerk)

16-17/3.1 Welcome and Apologies

Apologies accepted from Amy Bickford.
16-17/3.2 Declaration of Pecuniary Interest
Advice given by governors at this school is incidental to their professional expertise and is not being given in their professional capacity. No interests declared
16-17/3.3 Minutes of last meeting

The minutes were agreed and signed by Vanessa. 
16-173.4 Matters Arising
Andrew referred to Item 2.6 HT Report. He asked that given the large number of DAFs if the time allocated to Kelly for her work in this area was adequate. He asked how her time allocation compared with that given to SENCOs in other schools. Sarah said it was very similar. She said that there were currently 111 DAFs in the River Exe Learning Partnership of which 109 had been raised by schools. She added that the SENCO at Ladysmith had a similar time allocation as Kelly.

Safeguarding – Kristine said she had not received the minutes of the Safeguarding meeting. Dianne said she thought she had sent them out but would check and resend (ACTION)
Kristine asked about the number of incidents recorded on CPOMs. She said it would be useful to know how many pupils these incidents related to. Sarah said this would be provided as part of the next HT Report.
KV asked about Mathletics. Roy said it had proved to be successful. The children who had been using it were very motivated and had started to do extra work. Kristine asked if it was only used with PPG children. Roy said at present all of Yr 6 and all PPG children were using it. The school had only purchased 60 licences. He said it would cost £2000 for licences for the whole school. Kristine asked if it had replaced My Maths. Roy said Mathletics was being used alongside My Maths at present.

16-17/3.5 Chairs Report
Staffing – 2 TAs have left SHJS. 1 TA and 1 TMTA have left SHINS.

Parent Governor Elections to be held after Half Term

Finance training. – Vanessa said that Ldp Babcock had been approached to see if they would provide a training session on Finance. She asked Governors to let Dianne know what they would find useful.
16-17/3.6 HT Report

Roy told Governors of changes that had been made to the way Maths was being taught. He said that one of the priorities for this year was to try and improve results in Maths, especially for PPG children. He said that a review had taken place and staff had looked at various strategies in use in other schools. It had been decided to use resources provided by the White Rose Maths Hub. These included various topics with reasoning and problem activities to reinforce the work. A Half hour fluency lesson using My Maths or Mathletics had been introduced. Roy said all the staff had been involved in the changes.

Sarah talked to Governors about the new Teaching and Learning Policy. She said the aim behind it had been to try and align practice across both schools in lots of areas. She said that a lot of work had gone into this with a review of the existing policy and also looking at policies in use in other schools. Sarah said the new policy was based on the Federation’s Vision and Values and everything in it was linked to these. Vanessa thanked her and Roy for an excellent piece of work. Kristine said it demonstrated how far the Federation had come in the last few years. 
Sarah said that Online Safety week was being held next week. Information had been circulated to all teachers for use in their lessons. And lots of information had been put into newsletters for parents and carers. She said that there would be an assembly on Wednesday for all of the Federation which would use a story to illustrate the dangers of online chatrooms.  Roy said they were also trying to stress the importance about being careful when posting information online, especially using apps such as Instagram. Andrew said the use of Privacy settings was very important especially as most people weren’t aware you had to “opt in” to these.

16-17/3.7 SEND and PPG reports.

SEND report to be circulated later

Roy spoke briefly about case studies for PPG children. These showed what interventions had been used with some of the PPG children. These were circulated at the end of the meeting
16-17/3.8 River Exe Learning Partnership

Roy said that meetings were continuing with other schools in the Partnership. He said that the focus was on Teaching and Learning rather than structures. He said that there had been a Data Comparison across all of the schools. It was also planned that every teacher would spend one morning in one of the other schools to look at Teaching and Learning in that school. Roy said he had helped with a Peer review of Topsham School and another was planned for Pinhoe School.
Peter reported on a meeting of Governors from the Partnership schools which had taken place at Topsham School. He said that discussions had centred on possible management structures of a MAT. Peter said that some CEOs of MATS were being paid salaries of £98 000 but the meeting had felt it would be better for the Partnership for the CEO role to be shared between 2 Headteachers. It was envisaged that this wouldn’t be a paid role but costs would be covered by “Backfilling”. He said that it was also felt that that each school should retain its own Headteacher who would be responsible for Teaching and Learning within the school and that each school should retain its own Governing Body which would have delegated authority. He said the next meeting would be on 7th February at Pinhoe School at which it was planned to look at a common Visions and Values statement for the six schools.

Andrew asked about “backfill”. Roy explained that if a headteacher was involved in MAT work then the other schools would pay for cover. Roy added that no decision had been made to join or become a MAT. He said that the Headteachers were trying to put together a package for if the decision was made to become a MAT.
Lena asked what the choices were. Sarah said that the collaborative committee were looking at all the choices. Vanessa said that the Regional Schools commissioner was giving out mixed messages about applications for MATs. Kristine asked what the point of the work was. Roy said that that was what the collaboration committee were looking at. Lena asked about the time frame. Vanessa said that was dependant on Government policy. She said that the DfE was no longer forcing all schools to become academies by 2020 but the long term aim was still for all schools to become academies. Lena asked what Stoke Hill’s policy was. Vanessa said there wasn’t one and added that Stoke Hill didn’t want to rush into any decisions. Sarah said that at present it was groups of people from the schools working together. Roy said that representatives of the four Governing Bodies were also meting and having discussions. Once any concrete proposals were formed then these would be put to all the governing Bodies to discuss. Kristine asked what benefits of the collaborative group were. Sarah said that this might become clearer once the Vision and Values Statement was produced as this should help people see what the group are trying to achieve. She said that they wanted to get the best possible partnership. Carol added that if Government policy changed again and the school were forced to become an Academy then at least a lot of preparatory work would have been done. Roy said that it was useful to be involved in partnership work with other schools regardless of the Academy issue. Lena asked if it was still the same schools involved. Roy said that it was.
Vanessa said that she and Peter would be attending the meeting on 7th February and would issue a report to Governors afterwards.
16-17/3.9 Committee Reports

Teaching and Learning – Vanessa asked why Year 3 children’s results were weaker than the rest of the school. Roy said it was just a weaker cohort.

Resources – Lena asked if the suggested changes to Charges and Remissions Policy had been made. Dianne said she had added the link to the www.gov.uk website.

16-17/3.10 Federation Improvement Plan

Covered earlier.
16-17/3.11 Finance 
The meeting moved to Part 2
16-17/3.12 Safeguarding
Vanessa referred to recent Checklist which had contained a number of questions relating to Online Safety

Questions include: 
· Does the school/college have online safety and acceptable use policies in place? How does the school/college assess that they are clear, understood and respected by all children and staff?  Roy said that these were in place and reviewed annually by T & L. Dianne said they were all due to be reviewed at the next T & L meeting in March. Roy said Acceptable User Agreements were in place and were signed by staff.

· What mechanisms does the school / college have in place to support pupils, staff and parents facing online safety issues?  
· How do you ensure that all staff receives appropriate online safety training that is relevant and regularly updated?  Roy said that regular training was carried out by Scomis. 
· Describe how your school/college educates children and young people to build knowledge, skills and confidence when it comes to online safety? How do you assess its effectiveness?  Sarah said that Age appropriate resources were used with the children and issues were often covered in assemblies. She added that the week before half term had been designated as Online Safety week and lots of work would be done with the children. Hannah said that time was used in PHSE sessions with the older children to cover issues relating to Online Safety. Kristine asked if parents could let their children opt out of these sessions. Hannah said this was not an option.

Vanessa asked about Online filtering to ensure that children could not access unsuitable websites. Roy said that the SWGfL carried out filtering of websites and that he was able to check that filtering was taking place. He said he did this regularly and a recent check had shown that 12000 searches had taken place. He added that these related to a website being updated.
· How does the school/college educate parents and the whole school/college community with online safety? Sarah said that regular reminders were put in newsletters to parents and to staff.  
16-17/3.13 School Holiday Dates

Carol said dates for 2018-19 had not been received yet.
16-17/3.14 Policies
Policies from Resources 
Finance Policy – Carol asked for an amendment to be made for Petty Cash to cover PPG and School trips.  This was agreed.

Other related policies have all been agreed by Resources

(i) Lettings Policy – all charges have been increased by 5%
(ii) Charging and Remission

(iii) Dinner Money and Extended Schools Arrears Policy

(iv) Procurement Policy

(v) Gifts and Hospitality
Carol proposed that the Finance Policy be accepted. This was seconded by Vanessa and agreed by all.


Policies from Teaching and Learning
Behaviour, 

Physical Restraint

16-17/3.14 Dates of next meetings
Resources

2th January 2017 (SHINS)

T & L 

9th March (SHINS)
FGB

21st March (SHINS)
All meetings will be at 5pm.
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